
 Valentines for Vets
Wednesday, February 5th

2:45p.m.- 4:00p.m. - Cafeteria

Board of Education Meeting
Monday, February 10th 

7:00p.m. - District Administrative Building
 

Winter Play Performance
Thursday, Friday, & Saturday
February 13th, 14th, & 15th

7:30p.m. - Theatre

Live Life Well Week

Band Concert 1 - Winter
Thursday, February 20th

7:30p.m. - Auditorium
Band Concert 2 - Winter
Monday, February 24th
7:30p.m. - Auditorium

Board of Education Meeting
Monday, February 24th

7:00p.m. - Glenbard West

Choir Concert - Winter
Thursday, February 27th

7:30p.m. - Auditorium

GLENBARD NORTH 
Where Hard Work Matters

February 1, 2020

Home Page - Athletics - School Counseling  - Calendar

Important Dates
Please click on the Glenbard Parent Series 

link below for all GPS Events
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FHYQ4MsTzRel4_GNWWepHfFsgVXTDGaaKyWHsGSwQPpPZofHwya6oxSkmykVnqhFXtNx5NbgHjyEeu8C6yezREl43cthh8N0EEmTUkx0jB7pIDzyw3tgTyOfWnIDG-jpJr9sTKt-spOH0A0imN-Ryqs-wX3i3T305ZZGnffJWHN2Ia4D8oPGBHm1PrXXpggZg-L8KaxJetdFHJNYkF1LN01YeaCcWd6KtAwqGlTJ0X8=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FHYQ4MsTzRel4_GNWWepHfFsgVXTDGaaKyWHsGSwQPpPZofHwya6o-loof2xD55Tffzv3J4W-ViVcagwydvDIROMaY7z1sNDovw_m5geCW_k7BYcJr6uPzIyRfCFqO8y4FQsiCZEQfbS9N82aYgzuGfX92_NfpDnPUhj0IFmYbOD9lEwjtIG4VqSYixt8o843dJNcWdjMy5thT5o8Bz6rNxCq-91dFzpMQqwWot-GW6pcE1lIBctYC9pxCXYMKrIMEA86iksfnV6QCqQu7wBnVbzjiUyHLNf5uerArn9ZjY=&c=&ch=
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February 17th - 21st

No School  - Presidents' Day
Monday, February 17th

No School- Teachers Institute
Friday, February 28th

Perfect ACT Score
Congratulations to Glenbard
North Junior Joshua Baker for
earning a perfect ACT Score!! 

Dr. John Mensik
Principal

Dr. John Mensik
 Principal 

A Message from the Principal 

We have completed an excellent first semester and are well into the second.  Our students have 
worked hard and we are proud of their efforts.  

TCD "A" Team Ceremony
On Friday, February 7th, the Technology Center of DuPage will be hosting a recognition Ceremony for 
students outstanding achievement in their respective programs. Congratulations to the following 
Glenbard North students for earning this special accolade:

Nursing Assistant Training Program
Amanda Aleman     
Samantha Alberto   
Monica Chau          
Miguel Nolasco       
Ada Woznicki         
 
Multimedia & Television Production
Logan Chaney         
Erick Leon          

Automotive Technology
Dominic Giovingo  
Hasan Awaoda       
Francisco Herrera 

Criminal Justice
Michael Kloch         
Nathan Anagnostopoulos    
Lance Rudek           
Hayley Cinquegrani 



Debra Cartwright
Assistant Principal for

Student Services

Olivia Martinez       
 
Cosmetology
Jessica Franz           
Marisol Barrera       
Tu Nguyen          
Sarah Ruiz          
Nevaeh Smith         
Alexandra Walczyk

 
Medical Terminology & Healthcare Careers
Anjali Patel   
Anastasia Brown     
Julia Wszolek          
 
Computer Information Systems & Game Design
Joseph Soto 

As always, please do not hesitate to contact me at 630-681-3184, or e-mail at
john_mensik@glenbard.org

 Debra Cartwright
Assistant Principal for Student Services

A Message from the Assistant Principal for Student Services

LIVE LIFE WELL WEEK
 

Glenbard North students and staff will celebrate Live Life Well Week 2020 from February 17 th-21st. Live
Life Well Week is a series of special events designed to inspire, educate, and enhance well-being and
healthy decision-making.This year's theme is "Believe in Yourself".

The week kicks off with the district-wide Make a Difference Monday - President's Day of Service event
from 11:30am - 1:00pm Monday, February 17 at the Ackerman Sports and Fitness Center in Glen Ellyn.
All students are invited to join in making blankets that will be donated to local hospitals for children with
cancer as part of Project Linus. Pizza and blanket making supplies will be provided.
 
During the week, students will hear from Ben Glen the "Chalkguy" who is an award winning artist,
speaker and author. Ben will share his personal journey as a student with ADHD, as well as his amazing
live art demonstration. The community will also have the opportunity to hear Ben at a free Glenbard
Parent Series on Wednesday, February 19 at 7:00pm at Glenbard North High School. Additionally, a
pre-meeting program titled "Marijuana is Legal: What you Need to Know" with Matthew Quinn from
Rosecrance will be held at 6:30pm.
 
Teacher in-class lessons will focus on self-awareness and self-care resources for students. Students
will be provided with information about the dangers of vaping.
 
Thanks go out to our Students Against Destructive Decisions/SFS Club, school staff, and administration
for their efforts on behalf of this important week.
 
 
POST PROM FLOWER FUNDRAISER

 
We are excited about our annual flower sale to benefit Glenbard North's Post Prom "Operation Safe

mailto:john_mensik@glenbard.org


Eric Johansen Assistant
Principal for Operations

Celebration". The flowers are of great quality and gorgeous!
 
The plants come from the same wholesaler that supplies flowers to the local nurseries. Accent greenery,
geraniums, and beautiful hanging baskets are available. Order deadline is March 13. Flower pick-up is
Saturday, May 2 from 12:00-2:00pm at Glenbard North.
(Order form is at the bottom of this Newsletter)
 
Return check and order form to: Glenbard North High School, Attn: Deb Cartwright, 990 Kuhn Road, 
Carol Stream, IL 60188
 
Proceeds go to defraying students' ticket cost for our Post Prom event.

Please contact me directly if you have questions related to our new initiatives or student related issues. I
can be reached directly at 630- 681-3190 or via e-mail at debra_cartwright@glenbard.org.

Eric Johansen
 Assistant Principal for Operations

A Message from the Assistant Principal for Operations
                                                
Class of 2020 Commencement Ceremony

The class of 2020 Commencement Ceremony will be here before we know it!  This year's Graduation
Ceremony will take place on Friday, May 22, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.  We will hold rehearsal for all graduates
before the ceremony from 5:00 p.m.-6:00 p.m.  Both the rehearsal and the graduation ceremony will
take place in the Physical Education Building at the College of DuPage.

Each graduate will receive six tickets to share with family members as he/she sees fit.  If additional
tickets are needed, please talk with fellow graduates and/or their families as they may have tickets that
they will not use. More specific details regarding graduation will be communicated in the coming
months. We will also post details on our website (www.glenbardnorthhs.org). Mark your calendars for May
22nd!

Back-to-School Week 2020

Although we are just beginning second semester, we are also beginning to plan for the 2020-21 school
year.  Mark your calendars for Back-to-School Week which will take place the week of August 3rd.  This
includes iPad training for freshmen, and schedule pick up and ID pictures for all students.  Details will
be forthcoming and will be part of the registration packet, but please make note of this important time of
year when scheduling late-summer vacation plans.

As always, please do not hesitate to contact me at 630-681-3201 or eric_johansen@glenbard.org

John Healy
 Assistant Principal for Instruction 

mailto:debra_cartwright@glenbard.org
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Date Assessment Students Participating Manner of
 Assessment

January 29 2:45-5:15 SAT Diagnostic Test All juniors enrolled in the
SAT Prep Classes

Paper

January 29, 30 Access for ELL Test All ELL Students iPad
January 31 Seal of Biliteracy

Testing
Upper Level World
Language Students

iPad

March 19
Late Arrival Day

Illinois Science
Assessment (ISA)*

All Juniors iPad

March 27 Pre-Administration
Session - SAT**

All Juniors Paper during US
History Classes

April 14
 

SAT Exam *** All Juniors Paper & Pencil

April 15 PSAT/8/9 Exam ***
PSAT/10 Exam ***

Freshman
Sophomores

Paper & Pencil

May 4-15 AP Testing AP Students Paper & Pencil 

John Healy
Assistant Principal for

Instruction

A Message from the Assistant Principal for Instruction 
           

Winter/Spring Assessments: During the Spring months we administer quite a few standardized tests.
The chart below lists those assessments that your student may be participating in.
 

*Illinois Science Assessment (Juniors) : This is a new assessment for juniors and is a
comprehensive science assessment with topics pulled from biology, chemistry, and physics.
This is a 3-hour exam administered to all Juniors on their iPads.
 
** SAT Pre-Administration (Juniors) : Juniors will fill out the demographic portion of their SAT



Answer Sheet. They can designate 3 colleges or universities to send their scores to free of
charge.
 
*** P/SAT Suite of Assessments: No pre-registration necessary. The school day (not
weekend) administration of the SAT is a state graduation requirement for all seniors earning a
diploma in Illinois.
 

Special Schedule (Later Arrival) - Thursday, March 19 - All Students
 
On Thursday, March 19 we will be running a special Schedule while all Juniors take the Illinois Science
Assessment.

Juniors will take the Illinois Science Assessment from 7:30-10:30
Freshman, sophomores, seniors will arrive at 10:20 (2 nd set of busses) for a 10:30 start.
TCD/Directions students will report to TCD and Directions during their normal tim es

 
Frosh, Sophomores, Seniors arrive to Glenbard North at 10:30 

(late arrival - 2nd sent of busses).

10:30-10:55 Period 4 (Lunch Period)

11:00-11:25 Period 5 (Lunch Period)

11:30-11:55 Period 6 (Lunch Period)

12:00-12:25 Period 7 (Lunch Period)

12:30-12:55 Period 8 

1:00 - 1:25 Period 1

1:30-1:55 Period 2

2:00-2:30 Period 3

 
Cool Sumer School Opportunity - Autos 1! We are probably the only high school in the state that will
offer Autos 1 as a summer school opportunity this year. This is a great opportunity for students who
want to learn about auto repair, can't fit it in their schedule, and would like to earn a graduation
requirement. Sign up for this, and for all of our summer school classes at sr.glenbard.org.

                       
As always, please do not hesitate to contact me at 630-681-3110 or john_healy@glenbard.org

Matthew Bowser
Assistant Principal for Athletics

mailto:john_healy@glenbard.org


Matthew Bowser
Assistant Principal for

Athletics
A Message from the Assistant Principal for Athletics

The spring athletic season is almost upon us, and the winter season is well underway. Please continue
to come out and support our Panthers at all meets, games, and competitions. An up to date schedule
can be found here.

We encourage any student interested in spring sports to stop by the Athletic Office and pick up a Gold
Card. Gold Cards will be available before and after school, along with during all lunch hours starting
Monday, February 3rd. 

Every student must have a new Gold Card in order to participate in any athletic activity, along with an
up to date athletic physical on file in the Athletic Office. Registration instructions and physical forms can
be found here: http://il.8to18.com/glenbardnorth/link 

Spring Sports Start Date Head Coach Email
Boys Track January 20 Mark Karwowski Mark_Karwowski@glenbard.org

Girls Track January 20 Keilan Bonner Keilan_Bonner@glenbard.org

Boys Gymnastics March 2 Dennis Wellman Dennis_Wellman@glenbard.org

Badminton March 2 Carolyn ODonnell Carolyn_Odonnell@glenbard.org

Baseball March 2 Rich Smelko Richard_Smelko@glenbard.org

Softball March 2 Josh Sanew Josh_Sanew@glenbard.com

Girls Soccer March 2 Dave Stanfield David_Stanfield@glenbard.org

Boys Tennis March 2 Zanobia Syed Zanobia_Syed@glenbard.org

Boys Volleyball March 9 Dedra DeBenedetti Dedrea_DeBenedetti@glenbard.org

Summer camp dates and information are now available through the following link. Registration for all
Glenbard North camps should be completed through the Carol Stream Park District. Summer Camp
2020 information 

As a reminder Students are allowed to stay after school to work with a teacher, for a club meeting, for
athletics or for other scheduled practices or events supervised by Glenbard North staff members.
Students are not allowed to be after school just to hang out with their friends in the building. Students
who stay after to watch a game need to report to the gym by 3:15. Students who are waiting for a ride
home need to wait near Door 1.

It is always a great time to volunteer to help our Athletic Boosters in the concession stand. We are proud
to be able to host many IHSA events, but need your help as a volunteer to support our boosters. Please
sign up at http://www.gbnboosters.com. 
See you soon! 

Thanks again for the positive support each of you give to our programs. As always, please do not hesitate to
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Dr. David Larson
Superintendent

contact me at 630-681-3189 or matthew_bowser@glenbard.org 

Dr. David Lasron
Superintendent

A message from the Superintendent 

Creates is a key competency in our Profile of a Graduate
In the past few newsletters, I've shared with you information about  our Profile of a Graduate, which
features six competencies we want every graduate to embody:

A Glenbard Graduate:

Collaborates
Communicates
Thinks Critically
Embraces Diversity
Creates
Is Self-Empowered

Today, let's look at the competency of creates. We want our students to have opportunities to create in
the traditional sense - music, writing and art. We also want them to have the chance to create podcasts
and videos, as well as create solutions to real problems in the world. We want to empower them to
generate original ideas, solutions and products.
 
Classroom Example
As an example of what this competency looks like in the classroom, sophomores learning about satire
in an English class created commercials and public service announcements. They used green screen,
Filmmaker Pro, teleprompter app, Schoology and their knowledge of satirical devices to create a
product that required them to assess, evaluate and portray characters from a text they read.
 
Competency Descriptions
The competencies in our Profile of a Graduate are accompanied by descriptions that were developed by
department chairs from each of our schools, along with school and district administrators. We worked
through several iterations and used resources from EdLeader21, a national network of educators
implementing competencies into their systems.
 
The following are the descriptions that accompany creates:

Solves real problems that are passion and purpose driven, in local community and around the
world

mailto:matthew_bowser@glenbard.org


Generates original ideas, solutions and products in imaginative ways
Open and responsive to new ideas and perspectives
Extracts learning from failure to move ideas forward
Reflects meaningfully on feedback while able to set aside personal biases.
Novel use and application of prior knowledge

 
Next Steps
We are customizing competency descriptors by content and subject area. Whether it's our core courses
or electives, department chairs are developing descriptions specific to their content area.
 
Learn more about our Profile of a Graduate here.

Our Profile of a Graduate is our roadmap, and it will prepare students for college, careers and life. Learn
more about our Profile of a Graduate at https://www.glenbard87.org/profile-of-a-graduate/

Glenbard North Theatre will present their winter production, "Almost, Maine" February 13th,
14th, and 15th, 2020. 

The Northern Lights are in the sky and love is in the frosty air in John Cariani's Almost, Maine, a place
that's so far north it's almost not in the United States--it's almost in Canada. And it almost doesn't exist,
because its residents never got around to getting organized. So it's just...Almost. One cold, clear, winter
night as the aurora borealis hovers in the star-filled sky above, the residents of Almost find themselves
falling in and out of love in unexpected and hilarious ways. Relationships end, begin, and change as
strangers become friends, friends become lovers, and lovers turn into strangers in this delightful
midwinter night's dream. 

Cast includes Wilson King as Pete, Keely Graf as Ginette, Eric Perez as East, Sarah Loster as Glory,
Pavel Paunov as Jimmy, Amalia Kovich as Sandrine, Alyssa DiVarco as Waitress, Molly Heideman as
Marvalyn, Logan Van Lerberghe as Steve, Dylan Pyskaty as Gayle, Alex Lazzara as Lendall, Dennis
Mathew as Randy, Tony Boccia as Chad, Anthony Butera as Phil, Karina Aguilar as Marci, Lucy Nguyen
as Hope, Jarred Baligod as Daniel, Anneliese Cornejo-Garcia as Rhonda, and Sam Falco as Dave.

Jolaine Orlin is the director, Ricardo Lopez is the technical director, Nathan King is the sound/lights
director, Marissa Talarico is the props director, and Robyn Scurek is the costumes/publicity director.

"Almost, Maine" will be presented in the Little Theatre at Glenbard North High School, 990 Kuhn Road

in Carol Stream. All performances start at 7:30 p.m. Tickets are $8 and can be purchased online at

glenbardnorthhs.seatyourself.biz ($1 fee per ticket applied to online purchases). Tickets will also be

available at the door.
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From the Nurse

ATTENTION
JUNIORS

 
PARENTS OF JUNIORS - PLEASE READ THE FOLLOWING MESSAGE

Students entering grade 12 in the State of Illinois must be immunized for 
Meningitis. The immunization requirement consists of two doses of the MCV4 
vaccine for entry into 12th grade. The first dose is given on or after your child's 11th 
birthday, and the second dose on or after your child's 16th birthday. Only one dose 
of the MCV4 is required for students entering 12th grade if the first dose was 
received on/after the age of 16.

If your student is 16 years of age please make an appointment to get their 
meningococcal vaccination. Proof of immunization can be turned into the nurses 
office as soon as your child receives their shot. 

We ask that proof of vaccination be turned in by May 1st, 2020. If it is not received 
by the first week of August, your child will not be able to get their parking pass, 
school ID, or participate in back to school week. 

No parking pass or school ID for fall
until we receive proof of vaccination

Please call the Glenbard North Nurses Office with any questions. 603-681-3143.

Kids Health - Meningitis - Information for Parents (click on the link below for 
information)
https://kidshealth.org/en/parents/meningitis.html

Donna Biere RN, MSN, PEL-CSN
Kerry Windle RN, BSN, PEL-CSN
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G lenbard Parent Series

 How to be sure you receive messages about school closings and more

To be sure your receive automated messages from Glenbard, watch this video to see
how to add an email address & phone number that will receive mass-communications
from your student's high school. Note: the video does not have sound.
We will send an automated message for emergency school closing, important testing
information and more. Certain fields in PowerSchool must be populated in order to
receive automated messages from us.

1. Login to PowerSchool at ps.glenbard.org
2. Click "Student Info" on the left-hand column
3. Scroll down the page to the "Glenbard Notification Information" area
4. Add your information and check the "I authorize the above statement" box in the large

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001FHYQ4MsTzRel4_GNWWepHfFsgVXTDGaaKyWHsGSwQPpPZofHwya6o2PFIsg6eraur39gUXCmtJJq9Stj3P1DIJCtpLqmhIVYR3fQ247AqwOdlrjKJCPvZ_Qh3ZDkgevqZSjO4Q_e9iHsGe2AoQ6RDRAsD_eC89WVuKlkhVEdN7U=&c=&ch=


red section at the bottom of the page
5. Click submit at the bottom of the webpage



P.R.O.W.L. Hotline
630-681-3192

Please Reach Out We Listen
Students are encouraged to "speak up" and tell an adult in the school when they feel
uncomfortable or witness inappropriate behaviors such as bullying. If a situation is reported, the
administration will investigate the claim, assess its validity and handle it accordingly. 

Latex Allergies
Latex balloons or products containing latex pose a significant health threat to

students with latex allergies. These products are NOT ALLOWED on campus at any
time, including after school, evening or weekend events.



Glenbard North High School
glenbardnorthhs@glenbard.org

Phone 630-653-7000 
 Fax 630-653-7259

Panthers
Prepare for Success

Act with Integrity
Work Together
Show Respect


